EMPLOYMENT COMMITTEE

11 FEBRUARY 2013

PRESENT

Councillor B. Rigby (in the Chair). Councillors Mrs. P. Dixon (Vice-Chairman), J. Bennett and C. Hynes.

In attendance

Director of Human Resources (Ms. J. Hyde), Acting Director of Legal and Democratic Services (Ms. J. Le Fevre), Head of Workforce and Core Strategy (Ms. L. Hooley), Democratic Services Officer (Mr. I. Cockill).

APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Mrs. L. Cooke, J. Lamb and A. Western.

10. MINUTES

RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the meeting held on 24 October 2012 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

11. INTERNAL APPRENTICESHIP SCHEME

The Director of Human Resources submitted a report updating the Committee on the ongoing progress with the Council's internal apprenticeship programme since its launch at the beginning of October 2011.

RESOLVED -

- (1) That the significant progress to date be noted.
- (2) That the Committee welcomes the tremendous success of the apprenticeship programme during these harsh economic times, particularly the life changing opportunities being provided to young people in care, and continues to support fully the development of the programme.

12. BUDGET CONSULTATION FEEDBACK REPORT

The Director of Human Resources submitted a report providing the Committee with an overview of the formal 90 day collective consultation process, which ended on 14 January 2013.

RESOLVED: That the Committee notes the content of the report and in particular, the comprehensive approach to budget consultation.

13. CHRISTMAS CLOSURE REVIEW REPORT

The Director of Human Resources submitted a report providing the results of a review of the Christmas closure of key administrative buildings over the period Monday 24 December 2012 to Tuesday 1 January 2013 inclusive.

Employment Committee 11 February 2013

Informing the Committee of the issues that had arose and the lessons learned, the Director of Human Resources also advised that, as a result of the experience, a Christmas Closure in 2013 was proposed from the end of business on 24 December until a return on 2 January 2014.

RESOLVED -

- (1) That the findings and lessons learned, together with the resultant savings be noted and that in future the potential risk in respect of the child protection telephone line be regarded as a priority.
- (2) That the Committee joins with the Corporate Management Team in thanking those staff that continued to work over the Christmas period to maintain essential services.
- (3) That the Committee notes the proposed Christmas Closure in 2013 and that processes will be reviewed in light of the move back to the Town Hall and the rationalisation of some of the Council's buildings.

14. URGENT BUSINESS

The Chairman allowed consideration of the following matter as an item of urgent business in order that the Committee could receive an update on the latest position regarding the following matter at the earliest opportunity.

Equal Pay

The Director of Human Resources provided an oral update to Members of the Committee advising that the Council had made a settlement offer and it was anticipated that Unison's solicitors and the solicitors representing the GMB would be recommending its approval by the unions.

RESOLVED: That the oral update concerning the expected settlement offer for Equal Pay claims be noted.

The meeting commenced at 11.24 a.m. and finished at 11.34 a.m.